ORDINANCE NO. 123

AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO THE ISSUANCE OF TEMPORARY NON-INTOXICATING MALT LIQUOR LICENSES AND REPEALING INCONSISTANT ORDINANCES

The Council of the City of Alden, Minnesota ordains:

SECTION ONE:  PROVISIONS OF STATE LAW ADOPTED


The provisions of Minnesota Statutes Chapter 340A relating to the terms, temporary licensing, consumption, sales, and all other matters pertaining to the retail sale, distribution and consumption of non-intoxicating liquor are adopted and made a part of this ordinance as if set out in full.

SECTION TWO:  TEMPORARY LICENSE REQUIRED


Subd. 1 – General requirement 


A club or charitable, religious, or non-profit organization may be issued a temporary on-sale license for the sale of non-intoxicating malt liquor upon making application to the City for such temporary on-sale license.


Subd. 2 – Exemption


(a) Any person licensed to sell intoxicating liquor at on-sale shall not be required to obtain an on-sale license under this section, and may sell non-intoxicating malt beverages at on-sale without further license.


(b) Any person licensed to sell intoxicating liquor at off-sale shall not be required to obtain an off-sale license under this section, and may sell non-intoxicating malt beverages at off-sale without further license.

SECTION THREE:  APPLICATION FOR TEMPORARY ON-SALE LICENSE


Every application for a temporary on-sale license shall state the name of the applicant; list the current officers of the club or the charitable, religious or non-profit organization; describe the purpose and goals of the club or organization; describe the purpose for which the applicant seek the temporary license; describe where the on-sale license will be located; and, provide such other information as the council may from time to time require.

SECTION FOUR:  TEMPORARY ON-SALE LICENSE FEES


Subd. 1 – Fees


The fee for a temporary on-sale non-intoxicating malt liquor license shall be the sum of $10.00 per day.
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Subd. 2 – Payment


Each application for a temporary on-sale non-intoxicating malt liquor license shall be accompanied by payment in full of the license fee.  Once the license is issued, the fee shall be paid into the general fund.  If an application for a temporary license is rejected, the City Clerk-Treasurer shall refund the amount paid as the license fee.

SECTION FIVE:  REPEAL


Ordinance No. 104, passed the 3rd day of November 1976 and as subsequently amended is hereby repealed.

SECTION SIX – EFFECTIVE DATE


This ordinance becomes effective upon its passage and publication according to the law.

Passed by the Council this 14th day of March 1990.

Ted Hitchcock





Mayor






Donna J. Schmidt

Clerk

Published in The Alden Advance on March 22 & 29, 1990.
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